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PROTECTION AND PERMANENCY TRANSMITTAL LETTER 21-07
TO: 

Service Region Administrators



Service Region Administrator Associates



Service Region Clinical Associates



Regional Program Specialists



Family Services Office Supervisors

FROM:  
Kelli Root, Acting Assistant Director



Division of Protection and Permanency


Tracy DeSimone, Assistant Director



Division of Protection and Permanency
DATE:   
March 1, 2021
SUBJECT:
Revisions to SOP 4.24 SSW’s Ongoing Contact with the Child and Family, Including Medically Complex Child
The purpose of this transmittal letter is to notify staff of revisions made to SOP 4.24 SSW's Ongoing Contact with the Child and Family, Including the Medically Complex Child.  This change aligns with guidance recently received from the Administration for Children and Families, Children’s Bureau regarding caseworker visits to children in out-of-home care (OOHC) who are placed in private child-placing (PCP) foster homes.  This change includes DCBS staff conducting monthly face-to-face visits with youth in PCP foster homes, rather than quarterly.  

The Child and Family Services Review (CFSR) Onsite Review Instrument (OSRI) recognizes the state agency (DCBS) caseworker as the individual responsible for conducting monthly home visits with children in OOHC.  The OSRI does not consider contracted service providers who provide services while the Department maintains decision-making and case management responsibilities regarding the case or the child as approved case workers.  
As a result, face-to-face visits made by PCP staff do not meet the federal requirements for sufficiently ensuring the safety, permanency, and well-being of the children in OOHC and promoting achievement of case goals.  This change in SOP will move Kentucky toward improved service provision for the families and children served by the Department.
If you have any questions regarding this transmittal letter, please feel free to contact:

Tracy DeSimone, Assistant Director
tracy.desimone@ky.gov 
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